

Council Memorandum

Date: July 28th, 2020

To: Council

From: Councillor Dunn

Re: Traffic Control at Wellington Street and Victoria Avenue

Recommendation

That the Memorandum from Councillor Dunn, regarding traffic Control at Wellington Street and Victoria Avenue, be received; and

That Staff be directed to conduct a Traffic Control study at the intersection of Wellington Street and Victoria Avenue and report their findings to Council by the end of Q2, 2021.

Rationale

With the growth of the town of Lindsay, and recent development in the BIA, traffic flow has changed. Vehicles coming into town from the east (going west), they continue westbound on Wellington and either turn North or South on Victoria Avenue. With this change in traffic patterns it would be beneficial to conduct a Traffic Control study at this busy intersection to aid with vehicular congestion and pedestrian safety.